
reports, and papers, and writing minutes. If you are
interested in this role, please speak to the school office
who can arrange a meeting with Miss Candish. 

The term dates for 2025-26 can now be found on our
website. Please visit our website or see the link in our
Upcoming Events section.

Term DatesChoir
Please be aware that choir will not be taking place on
Monday 3rd due to the Year 6 SATs meeting taking
place. 

Dear parents and carers, 

We have finally reached the end of January, the month of the year with an infinite number of weeks! On Monday, we
started the week with an assembly about the British Values. The children found out about democracy, the rule of law,
individual liberty, mutual respect and tolerance of different faiths and beliefs. We talked about what this looks like at
Kingsfield and how our school values help us all to work together as a team safely and happily. 

We have had lots of different visitors in school this week from the Active Learning Trust. All have been really
impressed by the productive atmosphere in the school and the positive learning behaviours displayed by children.
Miss Angier has monitored the support given to pupils with Special Education Needs, following some training she
delivered last term. She was really pleased to see lots of adaptations in classrooms and all children successfully
accessing their learning. 

We would really like your feedback with homework. A link to a survey form is attached later in the newsletter. Your
views are really important to us and will help us to make positive changes to the way that homework is structured here
at Kingsfield. 

Kind regards

Mrs Harradine and the Leadership Team

Issue 19  - Friday 31st January

Year 1 had a wonderful time at the Chatteris Library this
week. The children enjoyed exploring the library, looking at
a range of different books, sharing these books with their
friends and also the lovely ladies who work at the library,
Jane and Jamie, who hosted our visit. They learnt where
they can find different books and other useful things in the
library such as the computers, printer and self-scanning
machine. The children were excited to use their library
cards to take a book out of the library and bring it home to
share with their family and friends. A special thank you
goes out to the parents who joined us on our visit. The
children can't wait to get back to the library soon! 

Year 1 Library visit

https://kingsfieldprimary.org/parents/term-dates


We have had a number of complaints recently regarding parking down Larham Way from both
residents and employees of the Children Centre. Concerns have since been raised with both the
police and traffic authorities regarding safety. Can we please remind you that it is illegal to park
on the single yellow lines between the hours of 8:15-9:15am and 2:30-3:30pm. To minimise
congestion we suggest parking at Tesco and taking a short walk to the school.

Parking

Children are continuing to look really smart in
uniform, but one area which is not as smart is PE kit.
As a reminder children should have:

Black shorts
White shirt
Black jogging bottoms and warm jumper (for
colder weather)
Plimsolls (for indoor use) and trainers (for
outdoor use)
No hoodies should be worn
Long hair must be tied back for PE

Please complete the survey about homework at
Kingsfield by clicking here or by scanning the QR code
below. 

Homework surveyPE Kits

Ki

On 

For your information, the local Authority have made the decision not to replace the crossing patrol
officer on Station Road. Please bare this in mind, for your safety, when walking to and from school. 

Crossing Patrol

Whole school attendance = 95.6%
Let’s work together to reach at least 96% next week!

The NSPCC are delivering an online safety session
on Monday 17 February at 6 pm to help you to keep
your children safe online. This will empower you to
guide children as they explore their online world and
will cover topics such as cyberbullying, social media,
sharing images, gaming and more. Follow this link to
sign up free: NSPCC Free Online Safety Webinar

 weekly Attendance
Congratulations to class 5W this week who won the
weekly attendance award with 100%. Enjoy your cake!
Which class will it be next week?

Free NSPCC Online Safety Session 

https://forms.office.com/e/B7pWCFhHep
https://public-gbr.mkt.dynamics.com/api/orgs/6a4d3abe-5645-4264-a39d-88f8d2e54cb8/r/j0V_RtYWjkOUeEWrrjkLRAsAAAA?target=%7B%22TargetUrl%22%3A%22https%253A%252F%252Fwww.eventbrite.com%252Fcc%252Fonline-safety-sessions-for-parents-and-carers-3706529%253Futm-campaign%253Dsocial%2526utm-content%253Dattendeeshare%2526utm-medium%253Ddiscovery%2526utm-term%253Dodclsxcollection%2526utm-source%253Dwsa%2526aff%253Dodclsxcollection%22%2C%22RedirectOptions%22%3A%7B%225%22%3Anull%2C%221%22%3Anull%7D%7D&digest=0Fy2D1DGDPCTr94eiXrCcbrdeleap9is7e%2FOXBAYfZI%3D&secretVersion=a6751a3a834744298598bfc7d73b336f


KiPlayground conduct

Upcoming events

Excel - EYFS - Aspiration
Logan - EYFS - Enthusiasm
Ben - Year 1 - Resilience
Angel - Year 2 - Resilience
Thomas - Year 3 - Resilience
Theo - Year 3 - Aspiration
Ian - Year 4 - Resilience
Georgia - Year 4 - Aspiration
Jack - Year 5 - Confidence
Elli - Year 5 - Resilience
Vedha - Year 6 - Aspiration
Albie - Year 6 - Aspiration

February
3rd: Year 6 SATs Meeting 3:15pm
13th: PTA Valentines Disco
17th-21st: Half Term
24th: Children return to school

March
6th: World Book Day
7th: KS1 Author Visit
10th: National Measuring - RK & Year 6
21st: Year 6 Suffragette Workshop

April
3rd: Class photographs
4th: Teacher training day
7th-21st: Easter Holidays
22nd: Children return to school

For more upcoming events please visit our
website.

2025-26 term dates are now online at
https://kingsfieldprimary.org/parents/term-
dates

Values awards

Congratulations to the following 
children for achieving awards this week!

pin badge awards

Spencer - EYFS
Bella - EYFS
Marcus - EYFS
Iris - EYFS
Amelia - EYFS
Harry - EYFS

Alex - 2D
Sienna - 2D
Joseph - 3P
Logan - 3P
Raven - 4J
Georgia - 4J

We are hoping to create a pre-loved uniform shop at school, where families can exchange
uniform or get good quality used clothes for a small donation. If you have any items of
school uniform that you no longer need that still has lots of life left and you are happy to
donate them, please bring them to the school office. Thank you. 

pre-loved uniform

https://kingsfieldprimary.org/parents/term-dates
https://kingsfieldprimary.org/parents/term-dates
http://www.kingsfieldprimary.org/

